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MINUTES

Birmingham Safeguarding Adults Board (BSAB)
Held on: Tuesday, 26 March 2019 
	PRESENT

	Cherry Dale
	Independent Chair, BSAB (Chair)

	Laurie Warrilow 
	Safeguarding Support Officer, BCC (Joint Minute Taker)

	Pauline Mugridge
	Safeguarding and  Governance Committee Chair/Interim Assistant Director  for Adult Social Care, BCC (Joint Minute Taker)

	Alison Malik
	Service Lead for Commissioning, BCC

	Andy Cave
	CEO for Healthwatch Birmingham

	Catherine Evans
	Head of Safeguarding, Birmingham Solihul Mental Health Foundation Trust  and Safeguarding  Adult Review Chair.  

	David Gray
	Head of Adult Safeguarding, BCC

	Helen Baglee
	Business Manager for BSAB

	June Marshall
	Customer Experience Manager, BCC

	Kenny Bell
	Chief Superintendant, West Midlands Police

	Lisa Garnet
	HMP Birmingham Stepping Team

	Rosie Luce
	Head of Safeguarding, Birmingham and Solihull Clinical Commissioning Group

	Simon Fenton
	Chief Executive  for Forward Carers

	Sue Brookin
	West Midlands Fire Service

	Sue Hartley
	Executive Director of Nursing, Birmingham and Solihull Mental Health Foundation Trust/Representative  for NHS Chief Nurses Forum


	APOLOGY

	Carol Gaynor
	Safeguarding Project Officer for BSAB


	Dawn Foster-Denham
	Business Support Officer

	Kalvinder Kohli
	Service Lead for Commissioning, BCC

	Ruth O’Leary
	Lead Nurse Safeguarding - Adults and Children, UHB & SAR Co-Chair

	Maria Gavin
	Assistant Director for Adult Social Care, BCC


	Items
	Agenda

	1

	Welcome, Introductions & Apologies

Introductions made and apologies received as stated above. The Chair welcomed all to the meeting.


	2


	Minutes of the Last Meeting (11 December 2018) and Matters Arising 

Minutes of the 11 December agreed as a true representation of the meeting.  Matters arising as follows:

Ambulance Service Investigation – Update

Three key issues had been identified which arose from the installation of the new system now in place.  

The ambulance service has now confirmed that no serious harm occurred as a result of the issues and further steps have been put in place to address the issues.  The Ambulance Services also confirmed they have reviewed their Safeguarding policy and referral processes with new systems in place to mitigate for any potential issues in the future.
Pauline Mugridge confirmed that records of which organisations make referrals is not taking place and can be reported on in the future.



	3

	Declaration of Conflict of Interest

The Chair invited members to declare any conflicts of interest. None were noted.


	4


	Citizen’s Story

June Marshall updated the Board on the vox pops which were in production.  They are short films consisting of people sharing their experiences of safeguarding from a public and professional view in order to help raise awareness of what the different types of abuse are.  She confirmed these will feature as part of the new website.



	5


	Independent Chair’s Report

The Chair gave an overview of the circulated report and opened the meeting to further discussion.   Key points of note were:

Carer’s Health & Wellbeing Conference – jointly arranged with Forward Carers with over  70 carers in attendance.   Delegates learnt more about what Adults safeguarding is and how they can protect themselves as carers and those they care for.

Trauma Informed Practice Training – Professionals have attended a trauma informed session which they found to be very useful.  Further sessions are being planned.

	6

	BCC Adult Social Care – Commissioning Update – Social Care Framework
Alison Malik presented a summary report with progress today on the new  Commissioning Strategy (Dec 2018) and Social Care Framework which is designed to improve quality and provision of residential and home care across the city.

	7


	Her Majesty’s Prison Service Birmingham

Lisa Garnet gave an update on the work being undertaken to improve the environment in Birmingham’s prison service.  She confirmed that new care workers are in place to support prisoners including additional support to those who are classed as vulnerable with the appointment of a new officer with a particular focus on adult safeguarding.  It was agreed that a Partnership Agreement will be developed between the Board and HMP Birmingham.

	8


	Budget 2018-2019 and 2019-2020

Helen Baglee gave an overview of the end of year budget for BSAB and an update on the commitments against next year’s budget.  Board members reiterated what they felt should be the priorities  for spend next year.
Issues were raised by Board members to identify ways of reducing spend on unnecessary activities.  All of these points were noted with a view to the new Board Manager addressing these concerns when in post.  Partners were asked to consider what their organisations could contribute in terms of rooms as room bookings is very costly when funds could be better spent elsewhere.



	9

	Communications Update

June Marshall gave an update on the development of the new website with a view to involving wider team members in the immediate future as they will be responsible for the update of the new site.



	10
10.1
	Safeguarding Adults Review (SAR) Update

Catherine Evans presented an update report on recent Safeguarding Adult Reviews (SAR) which the team have been leading on.  A SAR is an opportunity for organisations to meet together to review actions undertaken during a safeguarding review and identify what lessons could be learned in order to influence future organisational actions in the future.
Other points to note include;
· Work has been undertaken to raise the profile and understanding of SARs which has resulted in the receipt of more referrals. 

· The differences between a SAR and a Domestic Homicide Review (DHR) and where there may be cross overs.  

· The role of the national SAR library for the West Midlands where the Head of Safeguarding for BCC is the link officer.


	11
	Any Other Business

Assurance Statements:  Citizens have been involved in co-producing the approach to assurance statements on behalf of the Board.  The plan is to have a Statement for larger organisations and another for smaller organisations.   More updates to follow at the next meeting.
Thank You
The Chair thanked everyone for their contribution and efforts to date.
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